
From: Heather Slager (Heather@excelined.org) <Heather@excelined.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/26/2013 5:04:07 PM
Subject: REMINDER to RSVP for Private Reception hosted by Governor Jeb Bush - National 

Summit on Education Reform

Dear Mr. Soura,
 
We look forward to seeing you at the National Summit on Education Reform next month. As a reminder, you are 
invited to a special reception hosted by Governor Jeb Bush at the JFK Library on October 16th at 6:30pm. To view the 
details of the event and RSVP please visit your personal invitation by September 30th at:  http://www.paperlesspost.
com/events/4735150-1378c4a5/replies/93590180-284371f4.
 
Please let us know if you have any questions regarding the National Summit or if there is anything we can do for you. 
We look forward to hosting you in Boston soon!
 
Sincerely,
Heather Slager
 
Heather Slager | Operations Manager for State Initiatives
850-270-2021 | Direct
Foundation for Excellence in Education | www.excelined.org
Follow ExcelinEd on Facebook and Twitter

 
Foundation for Florida’s Future | www.afloridapromise.org
Follow FFF on Facebook and Twitter
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